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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 10TH  MARCH, 2008, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

807) Members of the public address the Parish Council on issues and matters of concern that are not listed on the agenda:

There were approximately 20 parishioners present.
· Mr. M. Jones reported that the agenda was not on the web site.  The Clerk responded that it had never been placed on the web site because of the short time frame for its publication to the date of the meeting. [The web states that: Agendas and minutes of all meetings can be found on the Parish Council notice boards in Little Wenlock and New Works.]
· Mr. M. Jones asked whether or not Cllr. Roberts should have been present at the closed meeting with T&W officers.  The Clerk said that he had the right to be there as it was consultation and information meeting with T&W officers.

· Mr. M. Jones and Mrs. L. Buckle both raised issues over the Needs Survey. What is the trigger point for the needs assessment? What is the whole process?

· Cllr. J. Seymour answered the point about a “trigger point” by saying that there are no guidelines as to what may “trigger” a development; “just one may not, but equally ten may not” was her response.

· Mr. M. Jones asked why this wasn’t being treated the same way as the UK Coal application.  Cllr. J. Seymour answered this by stating that there is no planning application at present.

· T&WB Cllr J Seymour stated that there was nothing hanging over the heads of the parish and that the Needs Survey will establish whether or not there is a need.

· It was suggested that the housing be built nearer Horsehay because of the lack of public transport and facilities within the parish.

· Michelle Evans raised concerns over the future tenants once the original tenants had left. What guarantees were there regarding future sales and what would happen if there were no people with an identified need within the parish who wished to purchase the properties?

· Mrs. M. Reynolds said that in her experience affordable housing did not benefit local people and that funding was a problem with those that required affordable housing.

· Mr. J. Ferrington requested an update on the UK Coal application.  It was reported that the Parish Council has sent in its response to the application.  T&WB Cllr. J. Seymour reported that there were still weeks of work to be done and no date had yet been set for the planning decision.

· Mrs. R. Tansey stated that the village should be left as it is.

· Mr. B. Hendley asked if it was correct that the shoot had been taken over by the landlord.  Cllr. Roberts said that it had.  Mr. Hendley asked him if he had applied for planning permission; Cllr. Roberts responded that it was not required.  Cllr. Roberts stated that he hopes to be more helpful to the community over the shoot and that he will let parishioners with a legitimate reason have the dates when shooting will take place.

808)
 Members present:

 
Councillors Mrs. J. Whittle in the Chair, Ms. P. Hutchings (Vice-Chair), Mrs. D. Peace, 
Mrs. D. Goodman and Mr. E. Roberts. 


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


In attendance: Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Borough Council).

809) 
Apologies for absence:


There were no apologies for absence.

810) 
Declarations of Interest:


Cllr. E. Roberts declared a prejudicial interest in agenda item 8.

811)
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 11th  February, 2008, were 
confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

812)
To discuss, and agree if necessary, procedural issues:


The Clerk read out a prepared report relating to concerns expressed over procedural 
issues arising from the last Parish Council meeting.


No discussion followed and no further action was taken.

813) 
To rescind the two decisions made on 11th February, re minute item 797.


It was unanimously agreed to rescind the decisions made on 11th February relating to


minute 797.

814)
To discuss and agree as to how the housing needs survey should be carried 
out and which Councillor will take responsibility for the said survey.


Cllr. E. Roberts, who had declared a prejudicial interest in this item, left the room.


Cllr. D. Peace enquired if we knew if First Step Homes still wanted to proceed with 
their proposal and did the land owner still want to sell the land as he had already 
stated that he would not sell the land between Wellington Road and Spout Lane which 
was one of the proposed locations for the development.


Cllr. P. Hutchings asked whether people who needed affordable housing would be able 
to afford the cost of the mortgage and that the Needs Survey might only identify 
those who needed to rent and not buy.


It was unanimously agreed to defer the decision regarding the Needs Survey to the 
April meeting.

815) 
To discuss and agree the format for the Annual Report and its presentation 
to the
 Annual Open Parish Meeting on 28th April.


It was agreed that the Chairman would prepare the Annual Report with the support of 
other Councillors (reports on Candles, rights of way and Taxi Vouchers) and that it 
would be completed by the 1st week in April.


It was agreed that invitations to speak at the meeting would include Hilary Betts on 
CRed, Pete Lambert on the Wrekin Forest Project and PC Judith MacPherson.  T&WB 
Cllr. J. Seymour would also give a report on the Borough.

816)
Clerks Report:


Highways: 

· T&W had recently received 2 battery powered speed warning signs and are happy to consider Little Wenlock as a future site.  However their presence here would be delayed by at least 6-8 weeks as areas for their use had already been allocated.

· Regarding the ‘Quiet Lane’ project T&W have identified a level of funding (£20,000) for a scheme in the Little Wenlock area as part of the Capital Programme for 2008/09.

· It was agreed to invite Nick Kitchen to a future Parish Council meeting to discuss the project.


Path to the telephone box and post box.


T&W have agreed to repair the path.  Thanks were expressed to John Corley for 
placing a cone on the damaged area.


Buckingham Palace Garden Party.


It was agreed to nominate the Chairman to attend.

817)
Planning:

Planning  Application:
EMG/W2008/0199 (Full Planning)

Applicant:


I. Jones

Proposal:


Erection of dormer bungalow

Site Address:

The Patch, Land opposite No. 4, High Point,





Little Wenlock
The Parish Council would raise no objection to this proposed development as it follows the pattern of single buildings infilling vacant plots within the building boundary.

However the Parish Council felt that there were a number of issues that needs to addressed:

1. The design does not clearly identify the type and colour of bricks and roof tiles to be used nor does it state anything regarding energy efficiency.

2. The applicant has submitted one supporting comment from a neighbour, who happens to be his mother.  The Parish Council would have no further objections to the application unless there are objections from the other neighbouring properties.

Planning  Application:
EA/W2008/0211 (Full Planning)

Applicant:


Frith Williams Architects

Proposal:


Erection of a single storey extension to the front and 





side and a two storey extension to the rear.

Site Address:

Stable Cottage, Six Acres, Arleston Hill,





Wellington.
The Parish Council had no objection to this application.

Planning  Application:
EA/W2008/0212 (Full Planning)

Applicant:


Frith Williams Architects

Proposal:


Replacement of conditions 5 and 6 of application 





W78/0078 with condition to allow occupancy of 




property by owner or employee of Stable Cottage.

Site Address:

Stable Cottage, Six Acres, Arleston Hill,





Wellington.
The Parish Council had no objection to the change of conditions as outlined in the application.

Planning  Application:
TL/W2008/0001 (Agricultural Determination)

Applicant:


Structural Steelwork & Cladding Ltd.

Proposal:


Erection of 1 no. portal frame agricultural building.

Site Address:

Land at, Gibbons Farm, Spout Lane, Leighton, Shropshire.

The Parish Council had no objection to this application.  However it was noted that the two vehicular accesses had not been marked on the location plan.

818)
To discuss the organisation of a litter picking day.


It was agreed to go ahead with a litter picking operation either over a day or a week.


Cllr. P. Hutchings had been able to source long handled pickers and coloured bags 
from Donnington.


Health and Safety issues were to be addressed and the Clerk was requested to check 
with The Council’s insurers what the situation was and to seek advice from T&W 
Environmental Department.

819)
To discuss and decide if the Parish Council wishes to explore enhanced 
entry signage in to the village.


The suggestion was fully discussed but it was felt that the present signage should stay 
as to replace them would be costly.

820)
To receive reports on Borough Liaison.


T&WB Cllr. J. Seymour reported that the newly appointed Rural Officer, Carline Oats, 
was doing a lot of research work on rural deprivation.  The Clerk added that he had 
already had a meeting with the Rural Officer on 19th February in Little Wenlock.

821)
To receive individual reports and updates from Councillors:


There were no reports or updates.

822)
Finance:


The following accounts were agreed for payment in accordance with the budget as 
listed in the attached Clerk’s Report.


J.F. Marcham



Clerk’s salary




£125.02


HM Customs & Excise

Tax on Clerk’s salary


£35.80


E-on




Maintenance Charge 


£42.52

823)
To discuss and agree the Clerk’s Hours.


The Chairman asked the public to vacate the meeting under the following standing 
order:


12. DISCUSSIONS AND RESOLUTIONS AFFECTING EMPLOYEES OF 
THE COUNCIL:

If at a meeting there arises any question relating to the appointment, conduct, 
promotion, dismissal, salary or conditions of service of any 
person employed by the 
Council, it shall not be considered until the Council has agreed to exclude the public.

It was agreed to raise the Clerk’s hours to 25 a month as from April 1st 2008.
824) Dates of the next meetings:


The next Parish Council will beheld on Monday 14th April at 8.00 pm and the Annual 
Parish Meeting will be held on Monday 28th April at 7.30 pm.

